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• Important Dates 
• USDA Announces Conservation Reserve Program Signups for 2022 
• Agricultural Producers Have Until March 15 to Enroll in USDA’s Key 

Commodity Safety Net Programs 
• Keeping Livestock Inventory Records 
• Change to Policy on Filing a Notice of Loss for Grazed Forage Producers 

with NAP Coverage 
• Producers are Encouraged to Report Prevented Planting and Failed Acres 
• Loans for Targeted Underserved Producers 

 

Important Dates 
• March 11, 2022: General CRP signup ends. 
• March 15, 2022: ARC/PLC Election and Enrollments ends. 
• March 25, 2022: Dairy Margin Coverage (DMC) Program and Supplemental 

Dairy Margin Coverage (SDMC) signups end. 
• April 15, 2022:  Spot Market Hog Pandemic Program (SMHPP) signup ends. 

Click here to learn more about local deadlines and ongoing programs. 

 

USDA Announces Conservation Reserve Program 
Signups for 2022 
Agricultural producers and landowners can sign up soon for the 
Conservation Reserve Program (CRP), a 
cornerstone conservation program offered by the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture (USDA) and a key tool in the Biden-
Harris Administration effort to address climate change 
and achieve other natural resource benefits. The General CRP 
signup will run from Jan. 31 to March 11, and the Grassland 
CRP signup will run from April 4 to May 13.  

Producers and landowners enrolled 4.6 million acres into CRP signups in 2021, including 2.5 
million acres in the largest Grassland CRP signup in history. There are currently 22.1 
million acres enrolled, and FSA is aiming to reach the 25.5-million-acre cap statutorily set 
for fiscal year 2022.  
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CRP Signups  

General CRP helps producers and landowners establish long-term, resource-conserving plant 
species, such as approved grasses or trees, to control soil erosion, improve water quality and 
enhance wildlife habitat on cropland.   

Meanwhile, Grassland CRP is a working lands program, helping landowners and operators 
protect grassland, including rangeland and pastureland and certain other lands, while 
maintaining the areas as working grazing lands. Protecting grasslands contributes positively to 
the economy of many regions, provides biodiversity of plant and animal populations and 
provides important carbon sequestration benefits to deliver lasting climate outcomes.   

Alongside these programs, producers and landowners can enroll acres 
in Continuous CRP under the ongoing sign up, which includes projects available through the 
Conservation Reserve Enhancement Program (CREP) and State Acres for 
Wildlife Enhancement (SAFE).   

Climate Benefits  

Last year, FSA enacted a Climate-Smart Practice Incentive for CRP General and Continuous 
signups, to better target CRP on addressing climate change. This incentive aims to increase 
carbon sequestration and reduce greenhouse gas emissions. CRP’s climate-smart practices 
include establishment of trees and permanent grasses, development of wildlife habitat and 
wetland restoration. The Climate-Smart Practice Incentive is annual, and the amount is based 
on the benefits of each practice type.    

Additionally, in order to better target the program toward climate outcomes, USDA 
invested $10 million last year in the CRP Monitoring, Assessment and Evaluation 
(MAE) program to measure and monitor the soil carbon and climate resilience impacts of 
conservation practices over the life of new CRP contracts. This will enable the agency to 
further refine the program and practices to provide producers tools for increased climate 
resilience.   

More Information on CRP  

Landowners and producers interested in CRP should contact their local USDA Service 
Center to learn more or to apply for the program -- for General CRP before the March 
11 deadline, and for Grassland CRP before the May 13 deadline. Service Center staff 
continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email, and other digital tools. Due 
to the pandemic, some USDA Service Centers are open to limited visitors. Additionally, fact 
sheets and other resources are available at fsa.usda.gov/crp.   

Signed into law in 1985, CRP is one of the largest voluntary private-lands conservation 
programs in the United States. It was originally intended to primarily control soil erosion and 
potentially stabilize commodity prices by taking marginal lands out of production. The program 
has evolved over the years, providing many conservation and economic benefits.   

 

Agricultural Producers Have Until March 15 to 
Enroll in USDA’s Key Commodity Safety Net 
Programs 
Agricultural producers who have not yet enrolled in the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or 
Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs for the 2022 crop year have until March 15, 2022, to 
sign a contract. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) offers these two safety net 
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programs to provide vital income support to farmers experiencing substantial declines in crop 
prices or revenues.      

Producers can elect coverage and enroll in ARC-County or PLC, which are both crop-by-crop, 
or ARC-Individual, which is for the entire farm. Although election changes for 2022 are 
optional, producers must enroll through a signed contract each year. Also, if a producer has a 
multi-year contract on the farm and makes an election change for 2022, it will be necessary to 
sign a new contract.     

If an election is not submitted by the March 15, 2022, deadline, the election remains the same 
as the 2021 election for crops on the farm.  Farm owners cannot enroll in either program 
unless they have a share interest in the crop.      

Producers have completed 976,249 contracts to date, representing 54% of the more than 
1.8 million expected contracts.    

Producers who do not complete enrollment by the deadline will not be enrolled in ARC or PLC 
for the 2022 crop year and will not receive a payment if triggered.     

Producers are eligible to enroll farms with base acres for the following commodities:  barley, 
canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard 
seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed, 
and wheat.     

Decision Tools  

In partnership with USDA, two web-based decision tools are available to assist producers in 
making informed, educated decisions using crop data specific to their respective farming 
operations:    

• Gardner-farmdoc Payment Calculator, a tool available through the University 
of Illinois allows producers to estimate payments for farms and counties for 
ARC-CO and PLC.  

• ARC and PLC Decision Tool, a tool available through Texas A&M that allows 
producers to estimate payments and yield updates and expected payments for 
2022.   

Crop Insurance Considerations and Decision Deadline  

ARC and PLC are part of a broader safety net provided by USDA, which also includes crop 
insurance and marketing assistance loans.   

Producers are reminded that ARC and PLC elections and enrollments can impact eligibility for 
some crop insurance products.   

Producers on farms with a PLC election have the option of purchasing Supplemental 
Coverage Option (SCO) through their Approved Insurance Provider; however, producers on 
farms where ARC is the election are ineligible for SCO on their planted acres for that crop on 
that farm.    

Unlike SCO, the Enhanced Coverage Option (ECO) is unaffected by an ARC election.  
Producers may add ECO regardless of the farm program election.   

Upland cotton farmers who choose to enroll seed cotton base acres in ARC or PLC are 
ineligible for the stacked income protection plan (STAX) on their planted cotton acres for that 
farm.     

https://fd-tools.ncsa.illinois.edu/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery
https://www.afpc.tamu.edu/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=govdelivery


Producers should contact their crop insurance agent to make certain that the election and 
enrollment made at FSA follows their intention to participate in STAX or SCO coverage. 
Producers have until March 15, 2022, to make the appropriate changes or cancel their ARC or 
PLC contract.    

For more information on ARC and PLC, producers can visit the ARC and PLC webpage or 
contact their local USDA Service Center. In those service centers where COVID cases exceed 
safety levels, staff continue to work with agricultural producers via phone, email and other 
digital tools. Producers with level 2 eauthentication access can electronically sign contracts or 
may make arrangements to drop off signed contracts at the FSA county office. Because of the 
pandemic, some USDA Service Centers are open to limited visitors.    

 

Keeping Livestock Inventory Records 
Livestock inventory records are necessary in the event of a 
natural disaster, so remember to keep them updated. 

When disasters strike, the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) 
can help you if you’ve suffered excessive livestock death losses 
and grazing or feed losses due to eligible natural disasters. 

To participate in livestock disaster assistance programs, you’ll be 
required to provide verifiable documentation of death losses 
resulting from an eligible adverse weather event and must 
submit a notice of loss to your local FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss of 
livestock is apparent. For grazing or feed losses, you must submit a notice of loss to your local 
FSA office within 30 calendar days of when the loss is apparent and should maintain 
documentation and receipts. 

You should record all pertinent information regarding livestock inventory records including: 

• Documentation of the number, kind, type, and weight range of livestock 
• Beginning inventory supported by birth recordings or purchase receipts. 

For more information on documentation requirements, contact your local County USDA 
Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 

Change to Policy on Filing a Notice of Loss for 
Grazed Forage Producers with NAP Coverage 
For the 2021 and subsequent crop years, NAP forage producers with the intended use of 
grazing who elect to use independent assessments or other approved alternative loss 
percentage methods to establish their loss are no longer required to file a CCC-576 Notice of 
Loss with FSA.  However, a CCC-576 Application for Payment form must be submitted to FSA 
no later than 60 calendar days after the coverage period ends. 

Producers that elect to have the grazing loss determined using similar mechanically harvested 
units still must timely file a CCC-576 Notice of Loss within 15 days of the disaster event or 
damage to the crop first becomes apparent or within 15 days of harvest.
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Producers are Encouraged to Report Prevented 
Planting and Failed Acres 
USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds you to report prevented planting and failed acres 
in order to establish or retain FSA program eligibility for some programs. 

You should report crop acreage you intended to plant, but due to natural disaster, were 
prevented from planting. Prevented planting acreage must be reported on form CCC-576, 
Notice of Loss, no later than 15 calendar days after the final planting date as established by 
FSA and Risk Management Agency (RMA). 

If you’re unable to report the prevented planting acreage within the 15 calendar days following 
the final planting date, a late-filed report can be submitted. Late-filed reports will only be 
accepted if FSA conducts a farm visit to assess the eligible disaster condition that prevented 
the crop from being planted. A measurement service fee will be charged. 

Additionally, if you have failed acres, you should also use form CCC-576, Notice of Loss, to 
report failed acres. 

For hand-harvested crops and certain perishables, you must notify FSA of damage or loss 
through the administrative County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first 
becomes apparent. This notification can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. 
If you notify the County Office by any method other than by filing the CCC-576, you are still 
required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, within the required 15 calendar days. 

For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP), 
you must file a Notice of Loss within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses 
become apparent. You must timely file a Notice of Loss for failed acres on all crops including 
grasses. 

For more information, contact your local County USDA Service Center or visit fsa.usda.gov. 

 

Loans for Targeted Underserved Producers 
The Farm Service Agency (FSA) has several loan programs to help you start or continue an 
agriculture production. Farm ownership and operating loans are available.    

While all qualified producers are eligible to apply for these loan programs, FSA has provided 
priority funding for members of targeted underserved applicants.  

A targeted underserved applicant is one of a group whose members have been subjected to 
racial, ethnic or gender prejudice because of his or her identity as members of the group 
without regard to his or her individual qualities.  

For purposes of this program, targeted underserved groups are women, African Americans, 
American Indians, Alaskan Natives, Hispanics, Asian Americans and Pacific Islanders. 

FSA loans are only available to applicants who meet all the eligibility requirements and are 
unable to obtain the needed credit elsewhere. 
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Idaho FSA State Office 

9173 West Barnes Drive Ste. B 
Boise, Idaho 83709 

Phone: 208-378-5650 
Fax: 855-516-8875 

  

State Executive Director 

Matt Gellings 208-378-5656 
matt.gellings@usda.gov 

Administrative Officer 

Brandi May 208-378-5670 
brandi.may@usda.gov 

Farm Programs Chief 

Charles Newhouse 208-378-5665 
charles.newhouse@usda.gov 

Acting Farm Loan Chief 

Curtis Warner 208-497-3654 
curtis.warner@usda.gov 

Acting Idaho FSA State Committee:  SED 

Matt Gellings 208-378-5656 
matt.gellings@usda.gov 

Note: To check the status of your FSA 
Farm Loan (FLP) account, call 1-888-518-
4983 or check with your local office. To 
find contact information for your local 
office go to www.fsa.usda.gov/id 
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